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IFE Malaysia (IFEM) paid a courtesy visit to Fire & Rescue Department 
Malaysia Director General (DG) YAS Dato’ Ts. Nor Hisham Bin 
Mohammad on Thursday 6th June 2024 at Fire and Rescue Department 
Malaysia (FRDM) at Putrajaya. 
 
The Courtesy Visit was led by branch President, Ir Lee Kong Fan; Also in 
attendance are his council - Mr Tay Hao Giang (Deputy President), Ir Lam 
Kai Min (Honorary Secretary) and Ir Mohamed Saiful Abdul Rani.  
 
 
 

During the meeting, the IFEM and FRDM DG discussed on collaborations 
for research projects to improve fire safety for both the public and fire 
fighters.  
 
DG recognises the need to go beyond prescriptive approach and supports 
the Fire Risk Assessor Course currently conducted by IFEM that is in line 
with this aim.  
 
The meeting was commemorated with IFEM presenting DG with IFEM 
plaque. 
 
 


